Competitive Sourcing Team Meeting Minutes

June 15, 2006
Attendees:  Donna Kalvels – DOI, CCSE; Dan Ertel – CCSE; Marlo Allen-CCSE; Marcia Cash, Kathy Garrity-FWS, Mike Schwartz-FWS; Rebecca Mack-BLM; Albert Green-OSM: Roberta Richardson-NBC; VIA PHONE: Terry Grush-MMS; Joe Federline and Kathy Libby-BLM; Randy Boyce and Diana Terrell-BOR
Discussion Points:

·  ’07 Green Plan
·  The data call went out for potential studies for ’07, due July 21st.
· Had a meeting with the Forest Service regarding Fire program and potential studies for ‘07.  Due to the language developed by the House in the ’07 budget prohibiting the study of fire FTE, other functions may have to be competed.
· If we are allowed to study Fire FTE, dispatch and training functions have been recommended by the Fire Directors.
· Reminder that the OMB approved Green Plan for ’07 includes 1400 FTE. 
· Budget Update
· The House again recommends a Budget Cap on Competitive Sourcing spending of $3.450M.  We have written an effect statement requesting that language be struck from the Appropriations Bill.
· The House markup prohibited studies on Wildland Fire program.  We have written an effect statement requesting this language be struck from the Appropriations Bill.

· The Senate will markup the budget the last week of June.
· There may also be language in the ’07 Budget on the consolidation of the USGS geospatial function
Announcements:
·  The monthly meetings will be changed to 1:00 PM on the third Thursday of each month.
· There is a NCMA Lunch N Learn series, the topic:  “The Post Competition Accountability Process” being held on MONDAY June 26th at the USDA-contact Bob Knauer at DOT-(202) 366-5143 or Robert.Knauer@dot.gov for more information
· New members-Randy Boyce-BOR, Jacquelyn Harris-OSM, Terry Grush-MMS 

· HPO update
· DOI is on the OMB sponsored team to write guidance.
· Changing Internal Scorecards
· We are getting rid of the Internal Score cards we have now.  Revised internal score card will mirror the OMB score card for DOI.
· Bureaus will self assess, CS will review and if there is not agreement we will negotiate.  If we can’t reach agreement, a meeting will be arranged between Paul Hoffman and the Bureau Directorate.  If we agree, no need for a meeting.
· We will probably still hold meetings with Paul Hoffman and the Directorate twice a year.
